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PRESIDENTS PEN

During the first six months of this year, we have
seen more homes sold in our community than were sold
in all of 1993. For some reason, this was the year to
sell for both resident and absentee owners. Property
values seem to be up slightly.

It seems appropriate that this is also the year your
Board of Directors has decided to take a close look at
the architectural covenants our developers gave us, at
the way those covenants have been implemented by
past boards. and at how they may be implemented in
the future. It seems obvious to all that the consistent
implementation of these covenants affects the value of
our homes.

AU our June general membership meeting we
established a small working committee to do two
things. First, they will conduct a widewalk inspection
of every home in the community, recording exterior
architectural changes that have been made over the
years. Then the committee will develop a recommended
Set of written implementing rules which will provide
this and future boards with a consistent standard for
implementing our covenants and addressing existing
variances to those covenants.

The board will review their findings. We will
develop a final report to you on our covenants, and will
present that report and any recommended implementing
rules to you at the December 7. general membership
meeting.

If you wish to join this important working
committee. please contact our vice president, Jackic
Thompson at 455-0962. If you have a question about
the covenants, please call me.

Lake
Forest
Community
Association

As you will see by the board roster elsewhere in
this edition, we are looking for a replacement for
resigning Bev Gurner. There is one year left in her
term. Anyone interested in learning about, and working
for our community. call a board member TODAY.

Renters as well as homeowners are encouraged to
attend this semi-annual meeting. Any votes will be by
the homeowners, but the renters will leam what is
going on in their community, too. We have many
homeowners now who were former renters. Renters
can also pass information to the board and to their
homeowner.

Hope you had a great summer.

Dave Wilson

GENERAL
MEMBERSHIP
MEETING

Pohick Regional
Library
Wednesday
December 7
7:30 - 9:00 p.m.

Topics:

1. Annual budget
2. Covenants

3. Bypass update
4. Etc.
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BOARD MEMBERS PHONE CALENDAR
John Bevis, External/Legal 569-3239 24 November Thanksgiving
Kay Burch, Secretary 455-1720 7 December General Membership Meeting
Noel Cantu, Internal/School 440-8483 7:30 p.m.
Brary Cox 9137311 22 December Holiday Decoration judging
John Landry, Treasurer 569-9826 24 December Luminaria setup, 10:00 a.m.
Jackie Thompson, V.Pres./Publicity 455-0962 24 December Luminaria lighting, 7:00 p.m.
Dave Wilson, President 455-1847 31 January LF.C.A. dues are due
Jennifer Yurina, Common Ground 451-8417
Committee

‘Dan Kaletta, Gypsy moth committee ~ 455-3645

LUMINARIA

COMMON GROUNDS
COMMITTEE

Nowhere on the 7+ acres that belong to the Lake
Forest Community Association have you, do you, or
will you see the sign DUMPING ALLOWED. Yet all
you have to do is go down any of the paved paths that
‘meander through the development and there IT is -
debris from lawn mowing, tree or bush trimming, and
the paper, glass and/or tin from someone's careless
dropping.

Our common grounds are not for littering. They
are for our carefiee, nature-enjoying walks. Please do
all you can to stop this senseless disturbance of the
balance of nature. We all have to lend a hand.

‘Thanks!

Jennifer R. Yurina

HOLIDAY DECORATING
JUDGING

On December 22, the board and their spouses will
get together to view the L.F.C.A. decorations. After
much deliberation, a President's Award of $50 will be
given to one household. There will also be three
runners-up awards of $25 given.

There are no hard and fast rules (except, do not
‘bribe the board members). Just do your own thing.

Decorations of years past have really brightened
the season, and surely this year will be no exception.
Have your lights on by 7:00 p.m. Your inspiration will
light up the holiday season.

Best of luck to you all.

Tt won' be long until its time for the annual
Luminaria ritual. On Saturday, December 24 at 10:00
a.m. on Maritime Lane near Maritime Court, the merry
head elf will be looking for all the other elves to scurry
out of their warm homes to assist in assembling the
bags of sand and candles.

This ritual has been going on for "lo these many
years." Al sizes of volunteers are requested and
heeded: old, not so gold, young, strong, and smart
(wagons really speed setup time). It usually takes 1 to
1172 hours to put the Luminaria together and place
them down Maritime Lane to Cervantes Lane up to
Pohick and then all down Modisto Lane. As the band
of frolicking elves come down your street, come out to
assist them. It's very warming work, not hard at all.
Youll really get into the holiday spirit. See ya!

Only HEAVY rain or HEAVY snowfall (head elf
can't get out of her driveway or up her hill) will delay
the fun until Saturday, December 31, same time and
place.

Lighting of the Luminaria will be done by the
homeowners who find the bags festooning their
sidewalks. Use an old taper candle to light the votive
candles in the bags (not the bags, as someone in my
family likes to do). They should bum for 4 or more
hours. Disposal of the remains is up to the homeowner.
The sand is good for icy sidewalks or for the flower
beds, and the bags and candle stubs go into the trash.
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LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

‘This letter to the editor came unsigned, but I think
‘we all, at one time or another, could have written it.

"We have neighbors on our street who have a
dog. This dog is taken out early in the
moring and late at night, all the while
barking loudly. The noise would"wake the
dead" even with all the windows closed.
Sometimes during the day another dog is left
tied up outside, barking and then whimpering
‘when it gets caught up in its rope.

Also on our street are teenagers who blare
their radios outside as loudly as they go, or
race their bikes right in the middle of the
street. They do not even ry t0 get out of the
‘way when cars try o get by. There are older
teens who sit in their cars and rev the motors,
sometimes late at night.

Facing our neighbors would be

unpleasant and uncomfortable. What can be
done?

Dear "We've all been there":

We all have to think how our actions impact on
those around us. The dogs' barking (and doing their
“business' on our yards, etc.), the loud music or parties
and other annoying actions are around us all the time.

The dog problems are all covered by laws of the
county. If complaints are made to the police, citations
can be written.

‘The tecnager problems are around us all the time.
Maybe a call to the Springfield Police to voice a
complaint is needed, if you can't tell the parents or the
teenagers themselves.

EVERYONE, please be aware that you do not live
on an island. Do what you can to be a GOOD
NEIGHBOR.

Lake Forest Newsletter
Published quarterly by the
Lake Forest Community
Association

Editor: Jackie Thompson
Production: Bev Frankiin

E£STZZ VA ‘proTsbutads
“uT 593URATD PTLL
*ussy £3Tunimo) 3908 S¥ET

HCam

xoquon «




[image: image5.jpg]LAKE FORREST COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Wishes

SEASON'S GREETINGS
To

Homeowners

THURSDAY. Dec. 22, 7 pm--Have your lights turned on.

The Board of Directors will be out and about for the annual Holiday Decorating
Contest. There will be prizes of a $50 President’s Award and 3 Runners-up
Awards of $25 each. "Good Luck" to each of you. All of us are winners, because
of your efforts to decorate for the Holiday Season.

SATURDAY. Dec. 24, 10:30 am--Luminaria Set-up.

The elves are getting ready to put out the luminaria. Meet at the Maritime Lane
sign board. We'll be setting out the bags of sand with the candles, on the sidewalks
of Maritime, Cervantes and Modisto Lanes. The time involved will be appx. 1 1/2
hours. ALL helpers, adult as well as youngsters, are welcomelll Last year the kids
used wagons and improvised "wagons" to speed the set-up time along.

(A hard rain or heavy snow will postpone set-up til New Year's Eve morning.)

SATURDAY. Dec. 24 between 6:30 & 7 pm-

Those of you with luminaria lining your
light the candles. Use an old taper candle to light the small votives in the sacks.
The votives should burn for 10 to 15 hours. Please dispose of the bags after the
candles are spent. The sand can be put into your flower beds, and the sacks.cups,
and candle remains into the trash.

THANKS FOR YOUR HOLIDAY SPIRITI!!

HAPPY NEW YEARI




